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LETTER 

-This Acquisition Letter (AL) is issued by the Director, Office of Procurement
and Assistance Management, pursuant to a delegation from the Secretary.

***************************************************************** 

DEAR 

970.5204-9(h) 

CONTENTS 

TITLE 

Internal Audit 

I. Purpose. To clarify the Internal Audit clause requirements and ensure
uniform implementation throughout the Department of Energy (DOE)
Government-owned, contractor-operated (GOCO) facilities.

II. Background. The Department of Energy's Acquisition Regulation (DEAR)
include a standard "Internal Audit Requirement Clause," which
essentially requires that Management and Operating (M&O) contractors
maintain audit groups to conduct internal audits of contractor
operations. Effective internal audit is an important part of the
Department's overall internal control structure to ensure that
contractor costs paid by the Department are allowable in accordance with
the terms and conditions of the contract and that contractor operations
are economical and efficient. The need for an increased emphasis on
ensuring an effective and independent M&O contractor audit program was
outlined in AL 90-3, dated June 21, 1990. An Office of Inspector
General Report IG-0312, dated July 1, 1992, recommended that additional
guidance be provided in the areas of M&O contractor staffing, training,
audit documentation, and methodology,

Ill. Guidance. This document consists of six parts that are intended to 
provide guidance in the understanding and administration of the internal 
audit provision at DEAR 970.5204.-9(h). They are: Text of the clause; 
the Purpose of the provision; Requirements necessary to conclude the 
contractor's audit program and examinations are satisfactory to the DOE; 
Responsibilities that set forth general operations and administration 
requirements for the clause; Support that will be provided in the 
administration of the internal audit requirements of DOE's facilities; 
Peer Review of the Internal Auditors' work and organizational position. 

IV. Effective date. This AL is effective upon receipt.

V. Expiration date. This �L will remain in effect until its content is
incorporated, as appropriate, in regulatory or directive coverage,
unless otherwise superseded or canceled.




